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Welcome to the Scoil Aoife Newsletter.
This year, the newsletter will be prepared
by our students in Sixth Class.

They have been very busy this past half
term; interviewing members of our
community, preparing safety tips and
running a school-wide poetry competition.
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Welcome back to all of our
friends in Scoil Aoife.
Daniel and Cameron in
Sixth Class asked some of
our teachers what their

favourite thing was about

returning to school. They :
say that they got more
than what they asked for!

The
teachers

said....

\ Getting to Rnow

all of the
children in the

school and
doing fun things
while learning

-Ms Mullane



Tag Rugby

The name of our coach is Rob and the matches are fun.
It starts at 11.20 after small break. There are six or
seven people on the team. If you touch the ball on the
other side, it is called a try. It is on every Thursday. The
third classes and sixth class do tag rugby. You can only
pass backwards and you have two tags. If one gets
pulled, you have to freeze and pass. The coach is friendly
and there are two teams that play against each other.

After-School Football

We have four coaches. It starts at 3pm and ends at 4pm.
There are five or six people on the team. All of the
matches are five minutes long. We play six matches, and
there are four pitches. It is on in Mac Uilliam. Shamrock
Rovers coaches are there. Jobstown Celtic and Tallaght
Town scouts are there. Lots of kids from other schools are
there. Juniors and seniors get split up into different
groups.
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Interview with Mr. O’Lionaird

On Friday, 15™ of October, Dian, Rita, Shammah and
Emanuela visited Mr. O’Lionaird in his office to ask him some
questions for the Newsletter.
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1. What do you think of Scoil Aoife?

I love Scoil Aoife. My first job was a teacher. I used to
be a fork lifter.

2.How did you become a principal?
My Dad used to be a principal at a secondary school. I
used to run from my primary school to my Dad’s
secondary school and stay until he was going home.

3.How are you finding being principal?
It is very busy, but I like it. There are a lot of meetings.

4. What'’s your favourite Premier League team?
When I was a kid, I supported Liverpool. I liked

anything but Manchester United.

5. What is your favourite animal?
I grew up on a farm. I had a fluffy dog named Bobby.
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6. What is your favourite song?
I like Billie Eilish and Ariana Grande because my Rids
like them. I like the song ‘Don’t worry about the
government’.

7.Did you ever want to be anything else as a kid?
I wanted to be an architect as a kid. Some of my
favourite buildings are in Tokyo and Barcelona.

8. What was your favourite subject when you were
in school?
One of my favourites was English, reading and poetry. I
liked plays and science. I actually like everything.

9. What message would you like to give the
children reading this newsletter?
Open your minds to everything, and you will be great.




Poetry Competition

This year, Laido, Bobby, Isabelle and Michalina
decided to hold a beautiful poetry competition.
Anyone from Junior Infants to Sixth Class could

join. The deadline for the poetry competition was
Thursday the 14 of October. These four sixth class
students fairly picked five winners.

There were only two rules;
1. The poetry competition was about school

2. You must have fun

Devansh,
Fourth
Class







